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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board 

meeting held on 20th September 2019.  

 

The Board decided to refuse permission, generally in accordance with the 

Inspector’s recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations. 

 

Reasons and Considerations 

 

Having regard to the nature and extent of the proposed development and the 

submissions made in connection with the planning application and appeal and the 

planning history on the site, notably permission granted under reference number 

PL81.228558 for a materials recovery facility with a stated capacity of 20,000 tonnes 

per annum, the Board is not satisfied that the proposed development would not 

facilitate an intensification of use of this existing material recovery facility for which 

no grant of permission has been sought or granted.   The proposed development 

would, therefore, contravene materially a condition attached to an existing 

permission for development, namely, condition number 1 attached to the permission 

granted by An Bord Pleanala on the 4th day of February, 2009 under appeal 

reference number PL81.228558. 
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